

## DIARY DATES

# 4 September 2018

**Recycling Collection** 

## 18 September 2018

Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 3:00pm in Council Chambers, 80 Monger St, Bencubbin

## COUNCILLORS

#### **Cr Tony Sachse**

President P: 9685 1257 crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

### **Cr Nick Gillett**

Deputy President P: 9686 2007 crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

#### Cr Stuart Faulkner

P: 9686 1050 crfaulkner@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

## **Cr Leeanne Gobbart**

P: 9684 8042 crgobbart@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

#### Cr Rachel Kirby

P: 9686 1160 crkirby@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

## **Cr Stuart Putt**

P: 9686 2078 crputt@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

#### **Cr Ian Sanders**

P: 9685 1213 crsanders@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

# Shire of Mt Marshall

THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE -

20 August 2018

### BENCUBBIN MULTIPURPOSE COMPLEX OFFICIAL OPENING

The Shire of Mt Marshall extends a warm invitation to all community members Please join us along with Melissa Price, Federal Member of Durack Friday 7 September 2018,

> 4pm - 6pm Marsh Street, Bencubbin Afternoon tea will be provided

## **COMMUNITY SATISFACTION SURVEY**

The Shire of Mt Marshall is a safe, vibrant and innovative place to live. Shire staff and Council continue to aim to achieve best possible outcomes for the community. We are eager to hear from you and whether your expectations of staff and Council are being met.

community satisfaction survey is now available to collect community feedback and qualitative data.

There are three different ways you can complete your survey. A paper copy will be delivered via your postal service and links have been provided on both our Facebook page and website.

Website: www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

Facebook: www.facebook.com/ShireMtMarshall

The Shire greatly appreciates your time to complete the survey. It is valuable information, which will be used to better serve our residents.











SURVEY

Question #1

Question #2

Question #3

80 Monger Street, Bencubbin WA 6477 | Phone: 08 9685 1202 | Fax: 08 9685 1299 Email: admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au | www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au



# Shire of Mt Marshall

## THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE -

### 2018/2019 ANNUAL BUDGET REVIEW

The Shire's annual budget for 2018/19 was set at the special Council meeting held Friday 10 August 2018. The general rate will increase by 3%

The swimming pool at the **Mt Marshall Aquatic Complex** will be closed again this year. Arrangements will again be made to bus school children from Beacon and Bencubbin to nearby swimming pools for in-term swimming classes. You will likely be aware that community consultation has taken place regarding the future of aquatic facilities in the Shire. A decision based upon that consultation should be made by Council before the end of 2018.

The Economic Development Fund has been continued (although the amount available reduced in line with demand from last year). The grant funding will be open for applications in September, so watch the local press for details.

The following major projects are included in the 2018/19 Annual Budget:

- Upgrade of the Airstrip at Beacon, funded through Federal, State and Shire funds
- Implementation of a 'workers camp' in Beacon, to replace the Beacon Barracks which are due to close at the end of 2018
- CEACA aged care housing, with units due to be constructed in Bencubbin and Beacon
- The purchase of a new community bus, with the old bus being retained and moved to Beacon to improve ease of use for residents in and around Beacon
- Purchase of 2 new graders
- Upgrade works in both the administration centre and depot in Bencubbin
- A \$1.7 million road construction program
- Repair of the Bencubbin Hall roof (grant funding dependant)
- Refurbishment of the old police station museum
- Support for the Beacon Country Music Community Concert
- Footpath construction

John Nuttall
Chief Executive Officer

PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT LICENSING SERVICES AT THE SHIRE OFFICE WILL BE UNAVAILABLE ON MONDAY 27 AUGUST.

